Report from the Ad-Hoc Committee on Student Evaluations

General Faculty meeting    August 14, 2007

Members of the Committee:  Daryl Grider, Robert Harris, Barbara Ladner, Sharon Molnar, Sundar Naga, John Richards, Carolyn Sturgeon and Deborah Wells
The Committee invited Mr. Bob Huston of the Computer Services to discuss the issues regarding the calculations and recalculations of the averages for the Fall 2006 student evaluations.  In continuation I had several meetings with him.  The following report summarizes the findings.
There are four major steps in tallying and analyzing student evaluations.

1. Scan the evaluation sheets through a scanner.  The scanner creates a .sdf file containing the data.  

2. Reformat the .sdf data file to suit Microsoft Excel, clean it up, append the WebCT surveys, and format back to .sdf file.

3. Transfer the .sdf file to the BANNER programmer who adds course and faculty data to it.  

4. Transfer the resultant new data file to the FoxPro programmer who calculates the averages and creates suitable output files.

During the Fall 2006 semester the scanner was changed.  Of the two recalculations that had to be done for that semester evaluations, one was necessitated by a problem resulting from certain old settings used with the new scanner.  The new scanner introduced * marks in unexpected places and that led to inaccurate averages in the fourth step.  

And, during that time changes were also made in the BANNER HR system. The other of the two recalculations was necessitated by a problem resulting from the use of the old BANNER HR data.  Certain faculty were not in the old BANNER HR data and these were skipped from calculations of averages in the fourth step.

Before getting the third set of results for Fall 2006 evaluations all the problems had been fixed and these results are as reliable as any in the previous years.
The Committee was also charged with looking into the possibility of replacing paper evaluations with online evaluations.  We found that several universities are gradually making the change.  A book has actually been published: “Online Student Ratings of Instruction” edited by D Lynn Sorenson and Trav D Johnson.  I had the library acquire it.  Anyone interested in looking through it can borrow it from me.
From various sources including the above book, we collected a list of the advantages of online evaluations.  The Committee itself came up with some.
1. Decreased cost (studies have indicated that it is about half of that of paper-based evaluations)
2. Class time is not wasted.
3. Reduction in the nuisance of preparing and administering paper-based forms

4. Increased convenience to students

5. Student anonymity (teachers cannot identify students through their hand-writing)
6. Student has time to think about responses due to larger timeframe to complete evaluations; recent studies have documented improved quality and quantity of student comments through online evaluations.  Perhaps due to relaxed time constraints and increased confidence about anonymity, students tend to produce more written comments, and those comments tend to be more thoughtful, when responding online than when responding on paper.
7. Permanent record of open-ended responses

8. Quicker turn-around time for automated processing of results (manual scanning avoided)

9. More flexible demographics gathering capability
10. More easily customizable

11. Midterm online evaluation possible in the future in order for the teacher to get feedback during the semester itself

There are definitely disadvantages and the Committee discussed possible solutions.

The first disadvantage is that the student response rate can be low.

Possible solutions:

1. Making the evaluation a homework assignment with points

2. Making it a part of participation points

3. Sending reminder emails frequently

4. Providing incentives such as entering students in a drawing to receive a prize
5. Providing students with information on the use of their feedback

The following are also possible solutions that are followed in some universities, but the Committee does not recommend these:

6. Denying students access to information available in MyState, such as semester grades
7. Not allowing students to register for the next semester courses

A second disadvantage is that the nonparticipants in the course (students who do not come to classes regularly) can affect averages by participating in the evaluation.
A possible solution is to flag them off from calculation of averages.

The Committee passed the following two motions:
1. For the Fall 2007 semester, set up a pilot of 5 or more classes of students with web involvement and without web involvement each for online evaluations.

2. To simplify administration of paper evaluations and to allow faculty members to schedule evaluations without disturbing class activities, faculty members will administer the paper evaluations themselves.
Respectfully submitted,
Sundar Naga

Chair

Ad Hoc Committee on Student Evaluations
